
GUESTS AND VISITORS POLICY 
 

On behalf of the Islamic Center of Baton Rouge (ICBR), we would like to welcome you to our 
facility and we wish you a pleasant time at our center. Masjids are very important to Muslims, we 
would like to bring to your attention some of the etiquettes that need to be followed when we are 
in the premises of the masjid. 
 
1. Please wear modest, non-revealing clothing when visiting the center. 
 
2. It is not common for Muslims to shake hands with the opposite gender. Verbal greeting is 
sufficient. 
 
3. All visitors must take off their footwear and place them in the designated shoe racks before 
entering the prayer areas. Do not walk on the prayer area carpet with your shoes on. 
 
4. Food and drinks are not allowed inside the masjid. Only water bottles are allowed during 
events. 
 
5. Please don’t engage in any activity that may disturb praying individuals in the prayer areas. 
 
6. Smoking and tobacco is strictly prohibited anywhere in the masjid or ICBR premises. 
Smoking is harmful for smokers and those around them. 
 
7. Please turn your cell phone to vibrate, silent, or off while in the prayer areas. 
 
8. Please read the “General Rules and Regulations” at the entrance of the masjid. 
 
9. Please let the ICBR Board know if you have any questions or concerns at icbr2285@cox.net. 
 
Wishing you a pleasant day at our center. 
 
Thank you, 
 
ICBR Board 


